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The Selma congregation is still moving forward with plans of rebuilding the 
church. We have secured an architect to develop all the necessary plans, while 
trying to communicate with the city on what we need to do in order to satisfy the 
requirements of rebuilding in an historical district. They do have their guidelines 
and we are trying to appease them in every way. 
 
Rev. James Martin continues to fill the pulpit and he is still doing an exemplary 
job of feeding the flock with God's Word. We are thankful to have him and pray 
that God would allow him to be with us when he can. If he gets there a little late, 
we just open our psalm books and sing praises to God until he arrives and it's 
usually not that long. 
 
After two years, we are still at Cornerstone Presbyterian utilizing their smaller 
Sanctuary for Sabbath School classes and worship. Because of this, we 
decided to make a monthly contribution to them for usage and any utilities we 
use, like mostly gas and electricity. It just doesn't feel right after all of this time. 
We continue to worship with them at least one Sabbath out of the month and 
participate in communion. Also, we attend other programs and functions that 
they may have. We graciously thank God for them because they have truly 
been a blessing to us. 
 
So, as we continue to move forward with the desire to rebuild the church, we 
know that there are a lot of obstacles in our way. We know that if it's in God's 
plans and His Will this will happen. We as a congregation must remain faithful 
in doing His work and being lights that shine for Him in this dark world. On 
Sunday mornings our streets should be filled with people that are eager to 
worship God and know His Son, Jesus; not caught up in this material world, but 
caught up in His eternal Word. We pray that we will be able to rebuild for His 
purpose alone. 
 
As we continually ask Him for guidance in all we do, to Him be all the Glory!!! 
Please keep us in your prayers. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Averette Woodson 
Greg Woodson 
James Martin 
Adam Niess, Interim Moderator 



Total membership: 15; Average AM worship attendance: 6; Average PM worship attendance: N/A; Baptized 

members professing: 0; New members by profession: 0; Net change in total membership: 0  

Recommendation 1: That Adam Niess be appointed to continue serving as interim moderator.  

 

 

 



 



 



 


